
BANGOR BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD AT 197 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, BANGOR, PA 

 
MINUTES                                                                                              AUGUST 8, 2016 7:00PM 
 
CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO FLAG 
 
ROLL CALL  
 Members Present:   
 Michael J. Bilotta  
 Robert Goffredo, Sr.   
 Jane E. Gorman 
 James W. Kresge 
 Bonnie J. LaBar 
 Robert J. Rhodes, Jr 
 Barry G. Schweitzer 
 Others Present:   
 Joseph H. Capozzolo, Mayor 
 David J. Ceraul, Esq., Solicitor 
 Nathaniel J. Dysard, Borough Manager   
 Absent:  
 Gillian Bartholomew, Junior Council Member  
 Brian Gembarski, Junior Council Member  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT AND CORRESPONDENCE: 

1. Dave Mattei was present to introduce himself. He is currently running for State 
Representative.   

2. Denise Cannovo was present to express concern about the way her nineteen-year 
employment was terminated with the Authority.  

3. Jim LaBar from 4th Street was present to express his concern with the Borough taking 
over the Sewer Authority. Mr. LaBar questioned preventative maintenance on South 
Sixth Street.  

 
NEW BUSINESS   

1. A MOTION to appoint Robert Engle to fill the vacant Ward 3 Council Seat made by 
Gorman, seconded by LaBar. All were in favor. MOTION carried.  

2. A MOTION to enter into a Service Agreement with Berkheimer Tax Administrator  
which will consist of full billing and collection services for sanitation and sewer billing 
made by Goffredo, seconded by Rhodes. Vote 6-1. Yay- Kresge, Gorman, Rhodes, 
Bilotta, Schweitzer, Goffredo. Nay- LaBar. MOTION carried.  

3. A MOTION to table the Borough Authority Engineer Appointment made by 
Schweitzer, seconded by Goffredo. Yay-Kresge, Gorman, Rhodes, Goffredo, Bilotta, 
Schweitzer. Nay- LaBar. Vote 6-1. MOTION carried.  
 



 
PARK BOARD REPORT  

1. Joanne Karasak was present and went over the upcoming events at the pool.  
 

MAYORS REPORT  
 1. Mayor Capozzolo reported that Bangor Borough participated in National Night Out for 
the community in August.   
 
COUNCIL REPORT  
 1. Council Member LaBar spoke briefly about the mural. The Hoist/Mural Dedication will 

be held September 17th.   
 2.  Council thanked the three Engineering firms that were present at the meeting for their 

patience.  
 3.   Council Member Schweitzer received a letter from Senator Scavello office about filling 

in the quarry with clean fill.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 

A MOTION to adjourn and go to into excessive session with no action to be taken made 
by Rhodes, seconded by LaBar. All were in favor. MOTION carried.  
 
The Bangor Borough Council Meeting adjourned at 8:27 P.M. 
     
 
                                                                Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
                                                                 Janelle Hauff, Borough Secretary  
 
 


